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 CAPITAL PROJECTS
New Public Works Facilities
Work continued on the finishing touches of the admin building during October with a punch list to be completed by senior staff in 
late October. The maintenance and salt buildings have been finished with the final inspections happening in early October.  
 
Street Reconstruction Projects
The first couple of street projects of the new fiscal year went out to bid, with the bids being opened in August. The first project will 
see full concrete street replacements on Hayden Place and Yager Court. The contract was awarded to Jefferson Contracting who 
started on Hayden Place on Wednesday 10/23/2024.

The second project was an asphalt overlay on Theodore Place with the contract being awarded to Riegler Blacktop. This project 
was completed in mid October.

Sidewalk Replacement Program
The sidewalk replacement contract was awarded to Humphrey Concrete. The program started back during the second week of 
October with the contractor replacing a stretch of sidewalk on Misty Creek Drive and then moving to Crescent Avenue to replace 
the section of sidewalk in front of the Depot Museum. When that is finished, they will move back to the Cherry Hill subdivision to 
continue on where they left off last year.  

Crack Sealing
The crack sealing contract was award to Scodeller Construction. They started in late October and it will take them approximately 2 
to 3 weeks to get completed.

Capital Park Improvements
John P. Tumlin and Sons have finished the construction of Phase III of Silverlake Park. They are still waiting on the tables, grills 
and garbage cans to finish the project. 

           PROGRAMS
Arbor Day
October 5th 2024 was the third annual Arbor Day Celebration. This years event was a great 
success with the addition of 18 trees and additional 4 board black horse fencing to Flagship 
Park.

 

Street Light Assessment
The PW’s department 
conducted it’s quarterly 
street light check. This 
quarterly street light check 
yielded 17 lights that 
needed attention, 8 of 
these lights were reported 
to Duke Energy and 9 were 
reported to Owen Electric 
to have repaired.
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